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Mike Smith

Regeneration Manager

Walsall Metropolitan Borough Council

Civic Centre

Darwell Street 

Walsall

WS1 1TP

24 October 2006

Dear Mr Smith

WALSALL COUNCIL: SPD FOR HEALTHCARE

Thank you for asking the Home Builders Federation to comment on the proposed SPD.  The HBF makes the following comments in response to the initial consultation.

The HBF considers that planning policies such as planning obligations, which are of a prescriptive nature, should not be presented and considered simply as a Supplementary Planning Document.  Such policies could potentially have a considerable impact on developments and their viability and therefore should be examined independently as a Development Plan Document.

The HBF is concerned with regard to the prescriptive nature of the SPD.  The blanket policy approach does not conform to Planning Obligations Circular 05/05. 

The SPD presumes that migrants outside of Walsall will inhabit all new dwellings. There has been no consideration with regard to organic growth within the Borough i.e. newly formed households that are already in the Walsall housing market and healthcare system moving into the new dwellings and therefore would result in no additional strain on the National Health Service.  

The HBF consider that this policy approach is unfair and if pursued would be contributing toward the existing deficiency within Walsall which is contrary to Government Policy.  New development must only be required to contribute to provision required to meet the genuine need it creates and must not be expected to contribute to any existing shortfall.  This is a fundamental requirement.

I hope you find these comments useful.  

Yours sincerely

Hanna Mawson

Regional Planner 

Midlands and South West 

As from 31 May the Midlands HBF Office address and contact details will be as follows:
First Floor, Oakfield House, Small Heath Business Park, Talbot Way, Birmingham, B10 0HJ  
T: 0121 260 1554/1555      M: 07730 051968      E: midlands@hbf.co.uk
